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SAFEGUARDING POLICY
The Mothers’ Union Diocese of Bath & Wells believes that everyone has the right to be protected at all times and that their welfare is paramount. It recognises that abuse occurs in all religions, all cultures and all social classes. Confidentiality issues will be overridden by the need to act for the welfare of the person. Everyone has the right to be safe and not to be hurt.
Christian communities should be places where all people feel welcomed, respected and safe from abuse. The Mothers’ Union is particularly called by God to support those less powerful and those without a voice in our society. The Mothers’ Union is working towards creating a safe and non-discriminatory environment by being aware of some of the particular situations that create vulnerability. Issues which need to be considered include both the physical environment and the attitudes of workers and volunteers. A person who might be considered vulnerable has the right to:
· be treated with respect and dignity;
· have their privacy respected;
· be able to lead as independent a life as possible;
· be able to choose how to lead their life;
· have the protection of the law;
· have their rights upheld regardless of their ethnicity, gender, sexuality, impairment or disability, age, religion or cultural background;
· be able to use their chosen language or method of communication;
· be heard.

In view of the recent changes in the emphasis on safeguarding, it is advisable for Branches to have a member to complete some current safeguarding training.

Members of the Mothers’ Union who identify a safeguarding issue should record the details and, with the knowledge of the person to whom it concerns, refer the matter to the Safeguarding Officer within their parish, benefice or deanery. The Safeguarding Adviser for the Diocese of Bath & Wells is Glenys Armstrong at The Old Deanery, Wells, BA5 2UG, telephone number 01749 670777. 
This policy will be reviewed by the Mothers’ Union Diocese of Bath & Wells Board of Trustees in November of each year.

The Mothers’ Union Child Contact Centres in the Diocese of Bath & Wells have their own policy.
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